CDTA COMMITTEE AGENDA

Planning and Stakeholder Relations Committee

Thursday, September 21, 2017 
Start Time - 12:00 PM; Anticipated End Time – 12:45 PM
110 Watervliet Avenue

Committee Item
Responsibility

Call to Order
Joe Spairana

Ascertain Quorum
Joe Spairana

Agenda Approval
Joe Spairana

Approve Minutes of July 20, 2017
Joe Spairana

Consent Agenda Items

· None


Administrative Discussion Items

· Cycle! Program Update
Jon Scherzer
· Taxicab Update
Jon Scherzer
· Capital Projects Report
Ross Farrell
Governance/Policy Issue Discussion Items


Executive Session


None

Next Meeting Date:  October 19, 2017
Adjourn 
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Capital District Transportation Authority 

Planning and Stakeholder Relations Committee 
Meeting Minutes – July 20, 2017 at Noon at the 110 Watervliet Avenue Office
In Attendance:  Georgie Nugent, (Acting Chair), Dave Stackrow, Corey Bixby, Jayme Lahut, 

Denise Figueroa, Mark Schaeffer, Carm Basile (CEO), Chris Desany, Amanda Avery, Jaime Watson,

Rick Vines, Thomas Guggisberg, Fred Gilliam, Lance Zarcone, Phil Parella, Jonathan Scherzer,

Ross Farrell, Mark Wos, Kathy Colbert 

Meeting Purpose

This was the regular monthly meeting of the Planning Committee.  

Consent Agenda Items

Washington/Western BRT Resolution for Small Starts Application – Chris Desany

Chris Desany reviewed the status of the Washington/Western BRT project.  This project calls for service between Downtown Albany and Crossgates Mall, along Washington and Western Avenues in Albany and Guilderland. The route is 8 miles long, includes 16 stations and will operate 7 seven days a week. System improvements include a transit center at Crossgates Mall (currently CDTA’s second busiest stop), an exclusive busway between the Harriman Office Campus and the University at Albany, queue jump lanes, and transit signal priority.

A Conceptual Design Study concluded that Bus Rapid Transit will be a cost-effective investment in the  corridor. A Simplified Alternatives Analysis was adopted by the Board in 2013, which developed the preferred routing, station locations, and service plan.  In 2014, the Capital District Transportation Committee Policy Board endorsed the Locally Preferred Alternative, and the project was subsequently accepted by the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) into project development.

We are advancing project development through FTA’s Small Starts program. Small Starts is specifically designed for BRTs. The next step in the process is to complete a project rating application (due to the FTA in September). This application consists of detailed project information, a project justification, and a financial plan.  A resolution by the Board of Directors stating its support for the project is also required for the package. 

The Committee recommends that the Board adopt a resolution to support the progression of the Washington/Western Bus Rapid Transit project through the FTA’s Small Starts program. The Committee also recommends​ that the resolution directs the CEO and staff to submit a Project Rating Package to the FTA in September 2017.
Administrative Discussion Items

Customer Research Program Update - Jonathan Scherzer
Jonathan Scherzer presented a summary of the updated Monthly On Board Reporting Evaluation Survey program for regular route customers. The surveys cover 30 metrics and provide CDTA with necessary market demographic and planning information. Highlights from the most recent issue included  more than 90% of customers are “satisfied” with CDTA service, roughly 70% of trips are taking customers to and from work, while 20% of customers now ride as part of our Universal Access program. 

About six months ago, we added an on-line method for information to be gathered, moving to a monthly survey of our customers, which builds to an annual report.

The report provides a profile of customers and highlights their rankings of several categories.

Information from the surveys is used to enhance our decision making process. 

For the Good of the Order

None

Action Items

None

Adjournment and Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Committee will be at noon on Thursday, September 21, 2017 at 110 Watervliet Avenue.

Respectfully submitted by Carm Basile 

_______________________________________
Capital Projects Report
September 2017

BusPlus Blue Line (River Corridor Bus Rapid Transit)
Description – This project calls for a 17-mile Bus Rapid Transit line on Routes 4 and 32, connecting Albany, Menands, Watervliet, Troy, Cohoes and Waterford.
Status – The project was accepted into the Federal Transit Administration’s (FTA) Small Starts program in July 2014 and received federal environmental clearance in March 2016.  A consultant team was selected in May 2015 to complete all activities related to design, engineering, and land acquisition.  

As part of the regional Transportation Improvement Program administered by Capital District Transportation Committee (CDTC), a “BRT setaside” was established allowing CDTA $13 million toward construction of elements of both the BusPlus Blue Line and BusPlus Purple Line.

A multifaceted application called a “Project Rating Package” was submitted to the FTA in September 2016 for Small Starts funding in federal Fiscal Year 2018 (FY18) and additional information was requested and provided in subsequent months.  The project was rated a Medium making it eligible for federal funding.  The presidential budget did not recommend any new Small Starts projects for funding, but a final determination will only known after congressional approval of the FY18 budget.  We will continue our advocacy efforts with our federal representatives as this is debated in Congress. To ensure we are eligible for possible future Small Starts funding, CDTA submitted an updated Project Rating Package on September 8th for federal Fiscal Year 2019 (FY19).  

Construction is underway on site and pedestrian infrastructure of 8 of the 31 Blue Line stations.  These stations and the Uncle Sam Transit Center are now subprojects for earlier implementation (discussed later in this report).  We have completed detailed design for all remaining stations and they will be finalized when funding is available. 

In May, CDTA submitted a grant application for $6.29 million from the Upstate Revitalization Initiative (URI) administered by NYS Empire State Development (ESD).  The funding would serve a dual purpose, first as local match to Small Starts, and second for the construction of 15 additional Blue Line stations and their associated pedestrian infrastructure.  The application, which also includes funding for the Purple Line, has been shortlisted and additional information is being provided to ESD for a final decision.  If awarded, these 15 stations would become a subproject and be constructed in advance of the remainder of the Blue Line.    

Upcoming Milestones 

· Fall 2017 – Respond to FTA requests/comments to FY19 Small Starts application

· Provide additional information to Empire State Development for URI funding

· Late 2017 / Early 2018 – Announcement of FY18 Small Starts and URI funding 

· Spring 2018 – Rating of FY19 Small Starts application

· Summer 2018 – Announcement of FY19 Small Starts funding (if not obtained for FY18)

Project Cost – $41 million (excluding subprojects)
TAP Stations 

BusPlus Blue Line Subproject
Overview – Eight stations are under construction in advance of the remaining BusPlus Blue Line.  This includes site work, traffic signal upgrades, and pedestrian infrastructure improvements to existing stops with high ridership.    

Status – In November 2015, CDTA was awarded a grant for partial funding of the project from the NYS Department of Transportation’s Transportation Alternative Program (TAP).  Final design and engineering has been completed and Callanan Industries selected as the contractor.  No land acquisition is required and all permits and approvals have been obtained from roadway owners (Albany, Troy, and Cohoes).  Construction is finished on most sites with reminder to be completed in November.
Upcoming Milestones

· November 2017 – Complete construction

Project Cost – $2.7 million

· $2.05M from TAP grant
· Remainder from CDTC’s BRT Setaside

Uncle Sam Transit Center
BusPlus Blue Line Subproject
Overview – A transit center adjacent to the Uncle Sam parking garage in Downtown Troy will be constructed in advance of the remaining BusPlus Blue Line.  This includes construction of an enclosed 1,500 sq ft passenger facility, staging area for five buses, contraflow bus lanes, and improvements to multiple intersections for efficient bus routing and pedestrian safety. 

Status – In December 2015, CDTA was awarded a grant from Empire State Development for partial funding of the project.  Due to the facility’s size and adjustments to the roadways, approval was required by multiple commissions and committees in Troy including the City Council.  Each gave unanimous approval to the project and only a final city ordinance related to a land transfer is required.  

After over a year of discussion, negotiations on lease terms with owner of the Uncle Sam garage have stalled.  As discussed last meeting, CDTA has begun the discovery process for eminent domain proceedings.  It is likely that staff will come to the Board next month seeking approval for a public hearing regarding this project. In the meantime, all design work will be completed so when CDTA obtains control of the property, we will immediately start the bid process to select a contractor.     

Upcoming Milestones
· September 2017 – Began eminent domain process

· December 2017 / January 2018 – Obtain property, transfer required land to City of Troy, and release bids

· Spring 2018 – Select contractor and begin construction 

· Late Fall 2018 / Early Spring 2019 – Begin operations

Project Cost – $6.8 million
· $650,000 from Empire State Development
· Remainder from CDTC’s BRT Setaside and internal funds

BusPlus Purple Line (Washington/Western Bus Rapid Transit)

Description – This project calls for an 8-mile Bus Rapid Transit line on Washington & Western Avenues, connecting Downtown Albany, the Harriman Office Complex, the University at Albany, SUNY Polytechnic and Crossgates Mall.
Status – The project was accepted into the FTA Small Starts program in late 2014 and in February 2015 the project received federal environmental clearance.  A consultant team was selected in May 2015 to complete all activities related to design, engineering, and land acquisition.  As part of the regional Transportation Improvement Program administered by CDTC, a “BRT Setaside” was established allowing funding towards construction of elements of both the Purple Line and Blue Line. 

Station site work and pedestrian infrastructure has been completed at six of the sixteen BRT stations under previous projects.  Detailed design has been completed for three additional stations, at least one of which will be constructed in advance of the remainder of the BRT line (discussed later in this report).  Preliminary engineering is complete for the Crossgates Mall Transit Center, Harriman-UAlbany busway, and all other stations.

A Project Rating Package was submitted on September 8th for FTA Small Starts funding in FY19.  A final rating and award announcement are expected in the Spring/Summer of 2018.    

Upcoming Milestones

· Fall 2017 – Respond to FTA requests/comments to FY19 Small Starts application

· Spring 2018 – Rating of FY19 Small Starts application

· Summer 2018 – Announcement of FY19 Small Starts funding 

Project Cost – $85 million (excluding subprojects)
Washington Avenue Transit & Pedestrian Improvement Project
BusPlus Purple Line Subproject
Overview – A future BRT station and transportation improvements to five city blocks in Albany will be constructed in advanced of remaining Purple Line.  The project allows for more efficient bus routing, improved passenger waiting facilities, and reductions in accidents.  This includes significant improvements for other travel modes including pedestrian safety and vehicular traffic flow. 

Status – A series of public meetings were held in December 2015 and the final concept completed in spring 2016 which accommodates comments received.  In June 2016, CDTA was awarded a grant for partial funding of the project from the NYS Department of Transportation’s Highway Safety Improvement Program (HSIP).  

Final design was completed in early 2017 and a contractor hired in mid-March for a preliminary phase of construction (tree removal).  Callanan Industries was selected as the contractor for the remainder of the project which began in July.  

Upcoming Milestones
· November 2017 – Complete construction

Project Cost – $1.7 million
· $770,000 from HSIP
· Remainder from CDTC’s BRT Setaside 
UAlbany Downtown Campus 
BusPlus Purple Line Subproject
Overview – Extending west from the Lark & Washington project, an additional BRT station and four city blocks of transportation improvements may be constructed in advance of the Purple Line.  The project will include station site work and pedestrian improvements while allowing for efficient bus routing and limiting impacts to on-street parking.  The University at Albany is in process of a multiyear expansion of its Downtown Campus and is promoting alternative transportation modes to limit parking demand.

Status – Detailed design has been completed and will be finalized when funding for construction is obtained.  CDTA requested $1.02 million to build the UAlbany Downtown Campus station and associated infrastructure improvements as part of the application for funding from the Upstate Revitalization Initiative.  The project was shortlisted and additional information is being provided to NYS Empire State Development for a final decision.  

Upcoming Milestones

· September / October 2017 – Provide additional information to Empire Station Development for URI funding

· Late 2017 – Announcement of URI funding

· Spring 2018 – Begin construction (if funding obtained)

Project Cost – $1.02 million 

· Funding awarded from URI

· Remainder from CDTC’s BRT Setaside
Harriman West / UAlbany ETEC Station
BusPlus Purple Line Subproject
Overview – A future BRT station and part of the Harriman-UAlbany busway may be constructed prior to the BusPlus Purple Line.   The project includes bus and pedestrian only connections between the Harriman and UAlbany Uptown campuses by redesigning roadway adjacent to the future ETEC academic building.   ETEC is an expansion of the Uptown Campus on to the Harriman Campus – its goal is to limit parking and increase travel to the site by foot, bike, and bus.  

Status – Advanced design has been completed and was approved by the NYS Office of General Services and NYS Department of Transportation.  Preliminary construction of the ETEC site and installation of utilities is in progress.    

Upcoming Milestones

· 2018 – Progress design in parallel with ETEC project

· 2019 – Begin and complete construction 

Project Cost – $2.75 million
· Approximately $950,000 by University at Albany

· Remainder by CDTC’s BRT Setaside, internal funds, or Small Starts
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